
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– January 6, 2025 

 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Judy & Larry Sawyer, Fred & Claire Von Karls,  

                Kathy Jablonski  

     

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes, of December 30, 2024 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board will meet in Franconia next Monday at 4:00pm for a Tri Town Meeting to discuss the 

2025 Transfer Station and Recreation Budgets. 

 

The town will continue to use Certified Computer Solutions for 2025. 

 

Littleton Fire Rescue issued an invitation to a pinning ceremony for their new firefighters. 

 

The Community Power Rates are out and effective February 2025.  Jennifer will provide the 

information in the newsletter and the town website. 

 

The board approved the use of the Meeting House for a wedding ceremony on August 9, 2025. 

 

The board signed the State MS60W Audit Waiver as prepared by COHOS. 

 

The board signed the 2025 Littleton Prosecutors Agreement as presented by the Sugar Hill Police 

Department. 

 

The board was notified that the U199 Rebuild (Streeter Pond Road) is slated to begin. 

 

The board discussed the nuisance ordinance and exterior lighting.  They will send a letter 

regarding a light that is bothering neighbors. 

 

Jennifer reviewed several of the budgets including cemetery and library.  The cemetery trustees 

would like to include a warrant article to complete roadwork in Sunnyside.   

 

MARGO CONNORS is working on an AARP grant regarding slowing the traffic on route 117. 

Perhaps funding can be found for planters, pylons etc.  Also, will confirm on the color of the 

crosswalk that needs to be painted. 

 

FRED VON KARLS submitted several pictures and ideas for welcome signs.  He will meet with 

Margo and anyone else interested in the sign committee on January 16th at 10:00am at the Crapo 

Building. 

 



 

 

 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 5:55 PM. The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday January 13, 2025 at 4:00 pm at the Franconia Town Hall and then 

5:15 pm at the Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


